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Millmerran Commerce & Progress Inc.                                                                     

P.O. Box 215, Millmerran. Qld. 4357                                                              

Email: millmerrancommerce@live.com.au                                                          

Newsletter articles to be submitted by 16th of each month.            

To:  millmerrannewsletter@gmail.com                                                 

Websites:    www.millmerrancommerce.com            

   www.millmerran.net.au                                                            

Facebook:   www.facebook.com/millmerrancommerce                         

President: Nikki Macqueen  0417 793 705                                                           

Secretary: Roselle Crellin 0417 782 810                                                      

Treasurer: Steve Reid 0427 631 014                                                            

General Meeting  16th March, 2022 5.45pm                                            

Catholic Church Hall, William Street, Millmerran.  

Disclaimer: Millmerran Commerce & Progress Inc.                             

welcome editorial contributions and advertisements.  The right is 

reserved to alter abbreviate or omit editorials or advertisements for 

any reason.  MCPI will not be held  responsible for any comments 

of third party contributors or, any errors and omissions contained 

in the publication.                                                                                                          

Newsletter Advertising Rate Card is available on MCPI                  

website—www.millmerrancommerce.com.  Articles can be 

emailed to Millmerrannewsletter@gmail.com—mailed or 

dropped in the YELLOW BOX—on the landing of our office—  

31 Campbell Street, Millmerran.                                                            

Please submit your ads or updates by the                           

16th day of any month.  

Millmerran Commerce & Progress—March Newsletter Update 

Experience Millmerran signs – By now everyone in Millmerran would have found at least one of the four new information signs that 
have been installed in our town.  There is one in Domville Place, one in Anzac Park, one at the William Simmons Memorial Park                    
(the Tepee) and one in the Lions Park. Bright, fresh and full of information! Thank you to Paul Swan for fabricating these signs and to 
Sinclair Carpentry for their installation.  These signs have been a joint initiative of Toowoomba Regional Council and the Millmerran 
Commerce and Progress Inc which has been in the pipeline for many years.  Further updated signage is planned for Millmerran’s                
industrial area so please keep an eye out for that. See Page 31 for photo of the Domville Place Experience Millmerran sign.  

The new LED Digital Sign is progressing forward with what seems to be two steps forward and one step back.  This has been quite an 
ordeal to have all the permissions and protocols completed and we look forward to the installation of this sign in Domville Place.                     
See page 31 for photo illustration of what the sign will look like.  

Millmerran Aquatic Centre.  Work has begun at the Millmerran Pool!  Demolition of the pool and its facilities has taken place ahead of 
schedule and we now await the unveiling of what the proposed plans will look like.  We thank TRC for their continued updates and 
taking care of the Don McPaul plaque and murals. 

Millmerran Bush Christmas in July – Due to the December floods, the 2021 Christmas in the Bush had to be postponed with the new 
date of Sunday 24 July being proposed as a winter event rather than summer.  So much work and planning had gone into this event, 
that to not have it at all would have been a huge disappointment.  Planning is underway for this event to be held at the Millmerran 
Showgrounds so please keep an eye out for further updates as they come to hand. 

Millmerran Shop Local Competition – Plans are underway for the 2022 Shop Local Competition in Millmerran which will begin on      
Monday 27 June with the grand finale to take place at the Millmerran Bush Christmas in July.  There will be 3 prizes of $100 shop local 
vouchers drawn on 1, 8, 15 July and the final prize of $500 voucher drawn on 27 July.  Local participating businesses will be advertised 
closer to the event. 

Busking in Millmerran - The amazing Australian Camp Oven Festival committee is holding the festival again in 2022. What a                           
phenomenal group of people to back up after such a successful event in 2021. MCPI is proud to present once again the Busking                 
Competition to be held on the Friday 30 September before the Camp Oven weekend, down our towns main street.  Some input from 
our community please. How long should the buskers perform for? Plus we are seeking expressions of interest from local bands to            
provide entertainment in the park for about 2.5 hours with set breaks during the afternoon. See Page 31 for poster.  

Mary Street Pedestrian Crossing – update on page 21. 

Toowoomba Council Volunteers for Millmerran – Have you seen a small group of loyal Millmerran residents wandering around town 
with secateurs and hoses in hand?  Watch this space for updates. 

Updated Management Committee – It is with great excitement that we welcome to the Management Committee Steve Reid as the 
incoming Acting Treasurer and Mary Tosswill as Acting Vice President.  We thank Roselle Crellin who has been the Secretary and 
Treasurer of MCPI which is a very heavy workload.  MCPI now has a full Management Committee, and we look forward to working 
together in the coming year. 

MCPI meetings will be held monthly in 2022 from February to December and will all be GENERAL MEETINGS to be held at the Catholic 
Church Hall, William Street, Millmerran from 5.45pm on the third Wednesday of each month. This is pending any changes to Covid 
regulations for meetings.   Welcoming NEW MEMBERS to join the association and anyone to attend these meetings.  
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Millmerran Garden Club 
Following on from our AGM & GM, with 23 members, our next Garden Meeting 

will be on the 11th March at  

Helen Antonio’s home, 14 Pearl crt,9am-9.30 start. 

Flower of the month comp is “Hibiscus.” 

Please bring a chair and cup/mug for smoko. 

New members very welcome. Follow us on our FB Page. 

TIP OF THE MONTH: Hydrating, Hydrophobic soils & mulching for winter 

Ph. Des-0476 257 863    Lois-0409 983 003 

Millmerran Hospital Auxiliary 

Our first meeting for the new year was very successful with a full roll up. It was good to see everyone and catch up on all the news 

and goings on during the December/January break. The countryside looks amazing with the crops producing abundantly, and 

cattle shiny and in great condition.  Nature is truely amazing and hopefully everyone will have a few good years to look forward 

too. 

The meeting was mainly taken up with discussions regarding priorities which the auxiliary will be able to fund for the hospital and 

the various ways we can help attain a more comfortable and accommodating stay for all in our community. 

The next meeting will be 1pm Tuesday 15th March in the training room in the hospital grounds.                       

New members are most welcome so if you are new to our district  and would like to come along and join a wonderful 

group of people and help with providing extras for our community please consider coming along to this meeting, you 

certainly won’t regret it !  
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Millmerran Pharmacy 

43 CAMPBELL STREET, MILLMERRAN   

 Ph: 46951 458 

✓ Blood Pressure Testing 

✓ NDSS Sub Agent  

✓ Digital Photo Processing 

✓ Medication Management Advice 

✓ Home Medication Reviews 

✓ Independent Living Aids      

✓ Passport Photos 

✓ Gifts for all occasions 

✓ And much more! 

Call in and talk to one of our 

friendly staff!                                       

Trading Hours 

Monday to Friday ~ 8:30am – 5:00pm  

Saturday ~  8:30am – 12 pm 

DRSABCD action plan 

Danger– Check area is safe for you, 

others, patient.                                                                                                     

Response– Check response- touch and 

talk                                                                                                                     

Send for help-call triple zero (000) for an 

ambulance, and Send someone for the 

AED-defibrillator.                                                                                                     

Airway- Open mouth-check for foreign 

material                                                                                                                     

Breathing- Check for normal breathing- 

look, listen, feel.                                                                                               

CPR- Start CPR-30 compressions :                     

2 breaths                        

Defibrillation– Attach defibrillator (AED) and follow prompts. 
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    MILLMERRAN SES  
        (State Emergency Service) 

 

 

For further information feel free to 

send us an email at 

sesmillmerrangp@gmail.com or call 

Paul on 0488 441 425 

New members are always welcome.  

Remember, if you are in need of  

emergency storm or flood assistance  

contact the SES on 132 500 

 

TRAINING IS HELD EVERY FIRST & THIRD 

THURSDAY  3rd March 2022                            

17th March 2022 

 MILLMERRAN MEN’S SHED                               
Welcome to March – it’s Autumn already!                                                

Our Mitre 10 BBQs have recommenced after the Christmas – New Year 

break and then two or three extra weeks with Covid in our midst. We 

did check with medical people before we started back up. We are 

outside, in fresh air, with protocols in place. Thank you for your support.  

As mentioned in last month’s newsletter we are conduction an open 

day come workshop for anyone lacking confidence in using basic power 

tools and so on. We have responded to requests for this by several 

ladies who are keen to use these tools, but all are welcome. We have 

set aside two dates Friday 11th March at 1pm and Saturday 12th March  

at 9am. Anyone can come to either or both dates. Speaking of ladies, 

we continue to provide handyman services for the community, those 

small jobs the professional builders really don’t want, and are often for 

ladies living  by themselves. We recently installed two solar powered 

security lights, put up a sunshade and helped convert an old ‘dunny’ 

into a chook house/roost. So don’t hesitate to contact us if you need 

help, it’s good for us too. Gives us something different to work on or 

work out, and its good for those we help, of course. Appropriate 

donations are expected and happily given. We are often given items for 

restoration and onward sale. Things we currently have include push 

bikes, toddler’s pedal car, a 4burner gas BBQ, a wheelchair and some 

kitchen chairs. If you wish to view these with possibility of purchase, 

come along to The Men’s Shed      5 Quinn St. Tuesday or Friday 

mornings 9-12noon.                                                                               

Quote we like to work to: “Can we build it, yes we can!”   Bob 

the builder.                                                                                                      

Contacts:    Gary Schultz Mike Antonio Bob McIntoch            

    0488 410 525 0428 951 939 0432 520 336 
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Recycle, Recycle 

Your cans- Glass bottle- plastic bottles- 

mowers- pumps- whipper snippers- 

generators- car parts- heavy scrap metal. 

Don’t send it to Land Fill. 

We pick up & have 44 gallon drums for cans 

and bottles. 

Phone: 0458 434 234 

              0459 814 138 

It s so easy to Recycle 

-------------- 

We still need your help with your unwanted Clothes 

and Shoes, for Men and women of all ages. 

All go to the Homeless, as the times are getting really 

tough. 

Lets make life a little easier for the Homeless 
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                         This Month At Little Tackers                                                    
We have had a very busy month at little tackers so far! The Kindy children have started their first official term off with a bang! Learning about 

families and what makes each individual child special and unique. Miss Marg and the children have been very busy with becoming familiar with 

the daily routine and structure of the room while also having lots of fun along the way. The children are also learning to recognize and become 

familiar with their names and the letters that are in it. We are looking forward to seeing and hearing about all the fun adventures our 

kindergarten children are having each day!                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

In the Possums room Miss Katie and her group are also starting the year off with becoming familiar with each other and the routine in the room. 

The children have been doing lots of group activities that will help them form friendships and become familiar with each other. Miss Katie and 

the possums have also been busy growing watermelons in our vegetable garden. The children love checking on them each day and the lady 

beetles that have taken up residency in the garden as well. We can’t wait to taste test these watermelons!                                                                                         

The Joeys have also been very busy this month with focusing on getting to know each other and forming friendships. Miss Ash has also started 

introducing colour recognition to the room through different activities. We will start off with paintings, puzzles, drawings, collages and much 

more! We are very excited to see and hear about the adventures the Joeys will have together on this new journey.                                                                                                                                             

This year the Bilbies and Wombats have combined into one group, with Miss Sue and Miss Shelby leading the way. The children have been very 

busy with becoming familiar with each other and their new surroundings. Miss Sue has been focusing on building relationships as we have quite a 

few new faces joining us. All things dinosaurs have also been introduced to the group as the children have shown and eager interest in them.  We 

have loved hearing their happy little roars all throughout the centre and look forward to hearing and seeing what Miss Sue has coming up for the 

group.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome all of our new families that have joined us in the new year and last month. We have also had 

two new educators join the Little Tackers Team, Miss Haily and Miss Charley.                                                               

For any enquires please call Miss Sue or Miss Meg at the centre on 4695 2999.         
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                                     MILLMERRAN CUBS  

                                       & SCOUTS GROUP 

 

 

 

Cub scouts Age 7-11 meet 3:30 -5.00pm 

Fridays 

Scouts Age 11-15 meet 6:00 - 8:00 pm 

Enquiries contact: Leonard Thomson  

Phone  46954100 

SENIOR CITIZENS 

Come and join us at the Cultural Centre 1pm 

10th March - Meeting and Activities     

24th March - Activities 

Cost $5 includes raffle and afternoon tea 

Bring your ideas and suggestions for activities 

for the coming months. A friendly welcome is 

extended to anyone over 50 

Enquiries - Lyn 0448 349 199 

         __________________________ 

“ When everything is going against you, 

remember that aircraft take off against 

the wind, not with it. 

 

YALLAMBEE AUXILIARY. 

Mothers Day Markets at the Museum!! 

This year Christine Turner will be launching 

her study of the Western Creek Internment 

Camps during World War II, and a 

comprehensive overview of the Indigenous 

world that was there, the Forestry, the 

Rabbit Fence, the Station etc. It will be a 

Good Big Day……just right for the Markets!! 

Interested Stall Holders please contact Nell 

on 4695 6191. We had such a super variety 

last year, and the shoppers loved them!! 

Just one resident birthday this lovely month of 

March…..Jill Wright on March 10th. 

Our next meeting will be on Friday March 11th 

at Patsy Baillie’s place, our new Great  

Grandmother!! Come and join us! 
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Scrubby Creek Rural Fire Brigade 

Hi every one 

We have an up date we can have limited training 

again, we will put it up on our face book page when 

we are having training, but meetings are still 

Emergency only. We have a few call outs. Its that 

time of the year again, Risk Assessments so if you 

see our trucks driving around the blocks, this is what 

they are doing, it happens every year on the fuel 

load in our area for next fire season. WE will let you 

all know when we are back to our meetings.                                                  

Hope every one has been keeping safe, and we hope 

the end will be soon and we get back to normal life. 

If you have an Emergency Ring 000 Stay safe all  

FIRE WARDEN 

FIRST OFFICER James Pratt  0477 864 963 

Deputy Fire warden Dennis Dwyer 0427 699 070  

MILLMERRAN GOLF 

CLUB inc. 

March  2022 

The weather is still being kind to us and together with 
the hard work of the grounds crew, the course is in 
top shape.                                                                   
Covid is still with us and with very few restrictions; it 
is up to us to reduce the spread. But things can 
change at any time, so stick with it, stay on track, use 
some common sense and always be considerate of 
others.                                                               
Memberships are now due, please be diligent in 
paying as these fees help keep the Club sustainable. 
Non financial members are not eligible to win trophies 
in any competition.                                                           
As always, Thanks to our Staff, Volunteers and 
Sponsors, without them, more than ever we just 
cannot function.                                                          

There is Friday Sporter’s and the Chook run on Saturday 
or Sunday depending on the comp.                                                                                   
Starting Times: Competition -  Summer 12 > 1pm (no 
lunch), Winter 10am>11am.   Sporter’s Fridays 2pm.    
Chook run Saturdays  2pm.  

 The 2022 program is getting ready for print. In the 
meantime keep an eye on the board for upcoming events. 

Millmerran Arts & Crafts. 
 
With covid restrictions easing a little 
we  are resuming craft, 
 
Tuesday Quilters  will resume 
Tuesday 1st March 
 
Wednesday morning craft  
2nd March 
 
Arts & crafts 19th March. 
 
We will all enjoy being back doing 
what we do best  plenty of talking, 
laughing and a little Craft.               
Covid restrictions still in place will 
have to be observed. 
 
Fay Schwarten   0419 673 279 
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Forest Pines Rural Fire Brigade 

Fire Warden/ First Officer                                                    
Craig    0447 564 157                                                       
Secretary/ Second Officer                                                       
Shiree   0418 717 683 

It's that time again to concentrate on 

burning off the fuel loads, we have had 

lots of rain and need to prepare for the 

next fire season. Hopefully in the next 

month we have the carport/BBQ area 

and Donga completed. Feel free to 

come to a meeting on 20 March 

following a BBQ, 2x2x2 don't need 

permit at this stage. Stay safe feel free 

to contact us  

Hello All,.                                                                                                                                                                               
Welcome to Lions Club of Millmerran notes for the month of March                                                  
Up and coming events                                                                                                                                         
Lion’s Club will be holding an Easter raffle, so please look out for ticket sellers the streets                                                                                                                             
Garage Sale                                                                                                                                                    
A very successful sale was had in the month of February. Thank you to the workers who manned                                     
the shed, and thank you to the community who supported the Lion’s Club . Thank you also to the                                                
local community who donated their excess goods and furniture to us.                                                                                                     
Remember, we are open for furniture sales and receivables all year round. Just contact one of the below Lion’s 
members for help. When caring people join together, roll up their sleeves and take action to make their community 
better, it’s a beautiful thing—and an incredible feeling for everyone involved. That ’s Lions. Being a Lion is about 
leading by example, building relationships and improving the world through kindness. It ’s 1.4 million caring men and 
women serving together so they can make a lasting impact and change more lives.                                                                                                                                                                              
The Benefits of Being a Lion     When you become a Lion, you become part of a global network of volunteers 
working together to make a difference. Here are just a few of the great benefits you can expect .                              
Put Leadership Skills into Action                                                                                                                                      
A Lions club is a great place to develop your leadership skills and put them into action. Each club offers 
opportunities to lead, along with first-class training from our global association.                                              
Experience the Feeling of Service                                                                                                                                     
At the heart of Lions clubs there is one constant: service. Giving your time and energy to others is a fantastic 
way to help your community. Yet, it also provides a great feeling for you that can spread and have a positive 
impact in your life and how you approach the world.                                                                                                
Interested? Please contact your local Lion’s Club on the below numbers. Membership is open to men and women over 
the age of 18 and of good moral character and reputation. As a Lions Club member, you’ll join a group of service-
minded men and women who are passionate about volunteering and making a difference in the community. Membership 
is by invitation – so if you would like to serve your community and give something back please contact one of the below 
members for more details 

Contact numbers for Lion’s are C. Gibson 07 4695 1532 R. Richter 0428 956 165  C. Mooyer 0407 961 911 .                           
L. Haslam 0448 349 199. V. Grundon 0429 171 080 
Until our next Catch-Up, please stay safe, well, and informed 
Yours in Lion’s   
 Ros Richter 
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Champion Seeds Pty Ltd 

117-125 Campbell Street, Millmerran 

• Buyers of Coarse Grains 

• Pulse Grains and.. 

• Suppliers of Winter, Spring & Summer  

      Planting Seed                                                                                                             

                              Contact Matt Adkins 46951 466 
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  MILLMERRAN MEMORIAL BOWLS CLUB INC.        

Come get a coldie @ the bowlie & have a go @ Lawn Bowls.          

New Members & Social Members are always welcome.  Jackpot Pairs every 

Friday check the board for time.                                                                                                              

Check the Thursday Chronicle & Club Notice Board for any upcoming games   

& competitions.   We have a wonderful Clubhouse & Kitchen ready for you 

to hire for any purpose, maybe a game of bowls, we have 2 large ovens in 

the kitchen to cook up a storm & or use our 2 large BBQ’s, put that funny 

work video on the 120inch screen, it’s all there for you to enjoy.                                                                                                                  

Coaching for Junior Bowlers  After School Friday Afternoons                                                                                                                                                                                         

For enquiries: CHICKO ROBERTS 0447 664 380 
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•      Panel Beating 

• Spray Painting 

• 24 Hour Tilt Tray & Towing Service 

                                                                                                                      

Stephen: 4695 1449 a/h         Gary:       4695 1746 a/h 

Millmerran Body Works                                          

4695 1485 
FOR RENT 

20ft Storage Containers 

✓ 24 HOUR ACCESS 

 

Site Address:  4 Crocker Street, Millmerran  

Contact MRA - 46951 355 

Mary Street Pedestrian Crossing (Gore Highway Millmerran) 

Millmerran Commerce and Progress Inc President Nikki Macqueen and Secretary Roselle Crellin met with Department of Main Roads                  
representatives in Millmerran twice in January 2022. 

Due to safety concerns as to the placement of this particular crossing being so close to the corner of Herbert St, the Department is wishing 
to move the current crossing 14 metres to the west.  Concerns were raised by MCPI on the potential congestion of the Campbell St          
intersection and the speed in which traffic, especially trucks, come around the bend heading east. 

The first of these meetings took place on 10 January 2022 at the site of the pedestrian  

crossing. The officials explained that the crossing will be raised 70mm high and             
studies show that it needs to be less than 75mm high for heavy vehicles.  The red  
section that is to be painted on either side of the crossing as a warning of the              
crossing, is 1.5m wide.  They are confident that traffic will slow to the signed 40kmh 
around the bend of Campbell and Mary Streets, and they do not believe that trucks 
will be backed up one after the other around that bend while waiting for pedestrians 
to cross the road.  To appease our concerns regarding the crossing, the Department 
will install the Visual Message System (large LED signs) which will be placed on both 
ends of the crossing for a longer period than normal to alert people of the changed 
traffic conditions. 

The project will start shortly and it is unsure as to how long it will take to install the crossing. 

                Inset photo for illustration only 

Concern was also expressed regarding the speed of traffic along the highway through town.  It has been some time since a traffic study was 
done in Millmerran and the Department is going to install speed tubes across the road which looks at vehicle speed and volume.            De-
pending on the outcome of this study will depend on whether a speed review is warranted.  

During both meetings it was observed as to the traffic congestion and hazards outside the Millmerran Bakery.  MCPI believes that a stop 
sign on the corner of Commens St and Campbell St will help alleviate these concerns as it would slow traffic down coming around that    
corner.  The Department believes that there is plenty of visual room to see oncoming traffic and a give way sign is sufficient. 

In the near future the Department will look at the road operations in Millmerran which includes all signage and line marking.  It was asked 
that the coordinator contacts MCPI as we would like to be an advisory group when this project is launched.  Our suggestion will go back to 
the department however they don’t think we will be taken up on our offer as they prefer to not have any outside input.  



  22 

 

           D.A. Hall & Co. 

           PO Box 49,            

        Millmerran 4357      

       

   Ph:  074695  5777   

       

   Fax: 074695 1634 

 Email: dahallco@dahallco.com.au 

   Website: www.dahall.com.au 
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C&K Millmerran Community Kindergarten 

Learning through play for a great preparation for 
school. 

Kindy at No Cost* for Health Care Card holders and 
Aboriginal families. Cheaper than Childcare for 

others. 

Our program runs 

Monday & Tuesday 

8.20am – 4pm 

3 & 4 Year Old’s 

(1 day/week available for 3yr old’s) 
Come & visit our beautiful kindy 

 

 

                                                                                                              

39 Margaret St, Millmerran 

Ph: 4695 1764 

Email: millmerran@candk.asn.au 

www.candk.asn.au 

 

RETURNED & SERVICES LEAGUE  R.S.L 

 
 

 

Monthly Meeting  

Next meeting: Saturday 

26th March  2022 
 

For further details please contact                                                        

Paul Farrington 0439 971 819 
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FOR AFFORDABLE QUALITY  

Kitchens; Wardrobes;  

Vanities; Offices;  

Laundries;  

Custom Designed Units. 

3D Graphic Computer Design Service                         

P: 0746 951 115  M: 0427 008 739 

QBSA Act Licence No: 890157 

Check out our work at  

www.carinlochcabinets.com.au  
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  Presbyterian Church 

Jesus said “I give them eternal life”  

  (John 10-28) 

Live Life Well Loved!  

Celebrate this Life each Sunday 9:00am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                     
Enquiries:                                                                                                   

Rev. Roland Sondergeld    0417 774 253                                                         

Gary Schultz Ph: 4695 6080                                                                                                                             

CHRISTIAN WOMEN COMMUNICATING 

INTERNATIONAL-- KYB 

 

Meet at unit 2, Clontarf cottages, 

Nardoo Street, at 9am 

Non denominational - anybody welcome. 

Please come along and share in some time of 

fellowship with friends 

Study starting at 9.30am 

All women welcome 

Contact Jackie 

4695 1214 
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ST PETERS ANGLICAN 

CHURCH 

Turn your eyes upon Jesus, the author                                             

and finisher of our faith. (Heb.12:2)                                                 

Kingdoms have fallen and others have                                                  

risen, cultures have faded away and new                                                       

ones have been built. We are in a world of new wonders, that is 

true, but WITHIN us, nothing has really changed. Our heart is 

still full of pain, troubles, problems, unanswered questions, just as 

it was 2000 years ago when Jesus, "God with us", came down from 

Heaven to take the place of a suffering servant. As the world has 

changed since His coming on the earth, one thing is sure: His Word 

endures forever! (1Peter 1:25). He is the same yesterday, today 

and forever.  (Heb. 13:8)                                                                 

Rejoice! Jesus is alive today and He is doing great and mighty 

things. May be you haven't noticed, but He is the answer to all the 

problems that fill our troubled hearts, individuals and nations 

alike, to poverty and misery. He brings hope, comfort, love and 

care to the ones who seek Him, and to those whose faith has 

grown weak. He is always willing to do wonders in your lives for 

He is no respecter of persons. "If you are willing, Lord,..." called 

the man to Jesus; and Jesus answered: "I am willing..." 

Keep your eyes upon Jesus! Do not let the storms around you, 

trouble you. Jesus is calling ALL to Repentance. Open your heart, 

renew your mind , get ready to walk in His footsteps and 

experience the love, power, mercy and grace of the Living Christ. 

For without Him, you can find no peace, no joy and no rest. 

Warwick and Geny Ministry 0427574497 

Services for March 2022 

Wednesday 2nd 6pm Ash Wednesday 

Sunday 6th 9.30 am Morning Prayer 

Sunday 13th 9.30 am Holy Communion 

Sunday 20th 9.30 am Morning Prayer 

Sunday 27th 9.30am Holy Communion 

 

Enquiries:  

C.  King          46951128 

R. Millar  0428 889 001 

 

 

Lutheran Services for 
March 
March 6th:        8.30am HC Pittsworth 

 March 13th:     10.30am HC Pittsworth  

                           BBQ and chat to follow          
March 20th:      8.30am HC 9 Debnams Rd 

      4.30pm Yallambee service  
March 27th:       8.30am HC Pittsworth  

   All welcome.                     

Enquiries to Pastor  

Lionel Rohrlach 

        31 Hadley St., Pittsworth. 

                 Ph: 46931512 



  28 



  29 

ST FRANCIS DE SALES CATHOLIC CHURCH. 

 MARCH WEEKEND Mass/Liturgy times: 

Sunday March 6th…………………Mass 9.30am 

Sunday March 13th…………….Liturgy 8.30am 

Saturday March 19th…………… Mass 6.00pm 

Sunday March 27th……………Liturgy 8.30am 

+ Ash Wednesday March 2nd, Mass 9.30am 

+ Friday March 11th, 9.00am School Mass.  

Come and pray with our students, their 

teachers and their families. 

+ Friday March 18th, School Mass to honour St 

Joseph, 9.00am 

+ WORLD DAY OF PRAYER: Friday March 4th, 

Presbyterian Church: a celebration from 

England, Wales and Northern Ireland….an 

ecumenical celebration. 

 

Local Ambulance Committee 

 

Easter Raffle 

$100 Fuel Voucher  

Tickets $2.00 each 

Drawn Monday 11th 

April, before Easter. 

 

Our next meeting will be at the 

Qld Ambulance Centre  

Thursday 14th April 6.30pm. 
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Impression of the Digital LED Sign, which will be 

installed in Domville Place,  Millmerran, once the 

development application has been approved.  

This is a Community Sign and will be an                  

important media outlet for all community               

updates, meetings, events, workshops,  and also 

providing weather updates, day, date and time.  

Project of Millmerran Commerce & Progress Inc. 

funded by a grant from Gambling  Community 

Benefits Fund and approved installation by   

Toowoomba Regional Council Parks & Gardens.  

(Estimated height ground to footer panel 2400mm) 

Digital LED Screen—Double sided. 
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